
Dear readers,  
 

the Science & Military Journal has been here for you already for seven years. 
Throughout this period it has attracted its constant readers and contributors. The Armed 
Forces Academy publishes the Science & Military Journal to present its scientific research 
results. Moreover, the journal creates conditions for the dialogue with other universities, 
scientific and research institutes as well as experts from Slovakia and abroad who are the 
main consumers of new knowledge. This periodical is one of few opportunities that enables 
regular publishing of original academic articles focused on basic and applied research  in the 
fields of national and international security, economy and management of defense and human 
sources, weaponry, technology, communication and information systems, military logistics as 
well as other fields which are directly or indirectly related to military science.  

The Science & Military Journal is published in print form. However, its readers have a 
great opportunity to see full versions of individual articles also on the journal’s website 
(http://sm.akaos.sk/). This opportunity offers considerable flexibility and provides chance to 
address scholars and experts abroad. Our main goal and wish is to seek attractive and 
interactive forms which will enable us to find and attract other readers and contributors. 
Indeed, the readers and contributors present an essential part of an interesting and quality 
journal.  

In the future, we would like to continue with the development of our journal so that it 
contains high-quality academic articles and publications based on responsible and thorough 
search, work with original sources, methodological accuracy, matter-of-factness and 
knowledge of Slovak and foreign research in a particular field. Furthermore, our objective is 
to publish articles which could become competent contributions to international discussions 
and represent authentic attitudes of experts who focus on our context or whose publications 
have an impact on the issues presented in our journal.    

I wish all our readers a lot of new inspiration and the body of editors a great deal of 
success in preparation of future editions.  

 
 

Prof. Dipl. Eng. Pavel NEČAS, PhD.  
                   Chairman of the editorial board  


